CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 18th June, 2018.
 
Present:  Cllrs:  Jill Morgan (Chair), Tim Mason, Gerald Thomas, Bryn Morris, David Raymond, Alan Price,  C Cllr Neil Prior.
1. Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 21st May, 2018, were read and approved.  Proposed by 

Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris. 
2. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders – new model standing orders received.  The Clerk was asked to bring a paper copy to the next meeting for Cllr. Jill Morgan.
· Mathry one-way system.  Two lots of speed pipes have been installed to monitor the traffic flow.  No further action will be taken until the monitoring is completed.  C Cllr. Neil Prior was thanked for his efforts to expedite the monitoring so quickly.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant PCC – poster put up around the village and emails sent as discussed confirming the public meeting on the 3rd July.

· PCC - Draft Rights of Way Improvement Plan – consultation document  - 9th May to the 31st August received.  Cllr. Jill Morgan will review the documents.
· Hwyel Dda consultation – the Council would complete its response at its meeting in July.
· Deputy Chairman – Cllr. David Raymond confirmed acceptance of the position.

3. FINANCE 
Payments requested:       Clerk’s remuneration  - £227.00
                                         Subscription to N. Pembs Transport Forum - £12.00
                                         Subscription to Open Spaces Society - £45.00


                         Public toilet expenses - £400.00 (Cllr Alan Price)




             Goalposts advance - £100 (Cllr. Alan Price)

Proposed by Cllr. Gerald Thomas and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.

        Account information:  

                                     
Balance of Current a/c as at 31st May, 2018 - £2148.78
Balance of Deposit a/c as at 31st May, 2018 - £4001.45

4. PLANNING
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

PCC
18/0227/PA:  2 Llwyn y Gorras, Castlemorris – change of use of land to garden and erection of detached single garage.  No adverse comment.
        Planning Permission Granted

       17/0903/PA:  Mabws Bridge Caravan Park – removal of condition 4 (21 day stay limitation)








5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) Hywel Dda public consultation dates received.
b) PCC – email from John Price concerning Mathry one-way system received.
c) C Cllr. Neil Prior – file note concerning Mathry one-way system received.
d) Sandy Bear Childrens Bereavement Charity – email requesting funding.   The Council will consider this request next march.
e) St Davids CLT – minutes of meeting held on the 24th May plus agenda for meeting on the 28th June received.     Cllr. Jill Morgan was unable to attend that meeting but reported that the previous one was very positive with a useful input by Sue Reece (Narberth Swimming Pool) and Chris Tomas (PLANED and PCC).

f) Biodiversity Solutions – offer to conduct a biodiversity assessment of the public areas of the community received. 
g) PACTO – request for volunteer drivers and bus buddy volunteers received.  Cllr. Mason will put the info into the noticeboard.
h) Minutes of the Twinning Association meeting held on the 17th May received.  Passed to Cllr. Jill Morgan.
i) Email from Mark Rainey, University of Wales, received confirming that they will be taking a wider 

consultation on the sale of the village greens but this is not likely to commence until the Autumn.

j) C Cllr. N Prior – email regarding grass cutting schedule received.

k) PCC – email from Joanna Rees-Wigmore, Pembrokeshire Community Land Trust Officer meeting to discuss the possibility of a community led housing scheme in Mathry.  The Clerk was asked to invite her to the next meeting.
      m)  Grants for Remembrance Day Installations – Taking Part.  The Clerk was asked to apply for the 

            grant.
      n)   PCC Engagement Session LDP2 – invitation to workshop on the 19th July at 2pm in County Hall 

            received.   This will be an opportunity to direct the spatial strategy that Pembs County Council
            adopts for LDP2.

6. COMMUNITY HALL
It is hoped to address the damp problems in July.

7. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Grass cutting – C Cllr. Neil Prior has looked into the comparative cost of local grass cutting which is currently contracted out.
Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant – potential of £7825 for Mathry.  Can be rolled over as long as money is committed by 2020.  Councils can collaborate on a project to enable larger sums.  Expressions of Interest should be in to Pembs County Council by July 12th.  Community consensus required.  The public meeting will be held on the 3rd July.
8. PUBLIC TOILETS
A new disabled toilet will cost £129.  Cllr. Price will get a quote for the electrical work, electrical fittings to be in the region of £50.  Guttering will cost about £30. The Clerk was asked to transfer £400 to Cllr. Price for these expenses.  The Council discussed the piece of land that was raised by the solicitors as not falling within the lessor’s titles when they asked if the Council knew who the land might belong to.  As the development of the toilet block has proceeded the Council now feels that it would be useful to have this piece of land added onto the Lease.   The Clerk was asked to contact JCP Solicitors to start the process of registering the land.


9. FRENCH TWINNING
It has been decided to present a Weather Vane – a metal 3D enscribed, galvanised dragon in red.   This will cost in the region of £300 (+VAT) which would be equally split between the Community Council and the Twinning Committee.
10. AUDIT

The Clerk presented the accounts for 2016/17 which were approved by those present.   The

Annual Return was completed, approved and certified.    Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and  seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

11. Cystic Fibrosis Service
Councillors are attending a service in St. Davids Cathedral at 11.00am this Sunday.   Cllr. Alan Price, Cllr.Jill Morgan and Susan Jenkins are going.

12.  Abermawr Litter
The Clerk will contact the relevant County Councillor about the Council’s concerns.
13.  Goalposts

Cllr. Alan Price will purchase some goalposts for the village green.  A sum of up to £100 was agreed which would be advanced to Cllr. Price.
14.  Abercastle Slipway

Part of the slipway has been repaired and this work has now been completed by the Abercastle Boatowners Association.
Signed ………………………………………….

Date   ………………………………………….
